NOTICE TO THE BAR

GUARDIANSHIPS OF INCAPACITATED ADULTS — BACKGROUND SCREENING
PoLicy FOR CERTAIN PROPOSED GUARDIANS: AMENDMENTS TO RULE 4:86

The Supreme Court has amended Rules 4:86-2 (“Complaint; Accompanying
Documents; Alternative Affidavits or Certifications”), 4:86-4 (“Order for Hearing”), and
4:86-6 (“Hearing; Judgment”) so as to establish a statewide policy for background
screening of certain proposed guardians of incapacitated persons.

As set forth in the December 14, 2020 notice to the bar that requested comments
on the proposed amendments, the background screening policy provides a method for
the court to consider a proposed guardian’s civil and criminal judgment history in order
to make a fully informed decision as to whether the individual is suitable for
appointment. Certain categories of prospective guardians, including the parents and
spouse of the incapacitated person, temporary guardians, qualified institutional
guardians, and New Jersey attorneys in good standing, are presumptively exempted
from the requirement. A negative history revealed during the background screening
process will not automatically disqualify a potential guardian from being appointed.
Rather, in those situations the individual will have an opportunity to be heard by the
court, including to provide any additional or corrected information.

In adopting these rule amendments, the Court incorporated a number of
suggestions submitted during the public comment process. The Court has refined the
protocol to ensure that it is neither overbroad so as to have the unintended effect of
deterring eligible individuals with negative judgment histories from applying or serving
as guardian, nor under-inclusive, such that background screening would be
categorically unavailable in certain situations. As provided in the amendments to Rule
4:86-2, the court (1) will consider a guardian’s relevant history, such that individuals with
a distant or minor criminal or civil offense will not be even presumptively excluded from
appointment; and (2) may require background screening of any proposed guardian,
even those that fall within the presumptive categorical exemptions.

The Court’'s March 15, 2021 Order is attached. The rule amendments are
effective as of May 15, 2021. Proposed guardians in matters filed on or after the
effective date will be subject to this new background screening policy.

Additional information, including the full background screening policy and new
and revised court forms, will be posted on the Judiciary’s public website (njcourts.gov).

Questions about this notice may be directed to Assistant Director for Civil

Practice Taironda E. Phoenix at (609) 815-2900 x54900 or
Taironda.Phoenix@njcourts.qgov. W%{

Glenn A. Grant, J.A.D.
Acting Administrative Director of the Courts
Dated: March 17, 2021
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